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October 17, 2017

Mr. Kevin Bryant
Lieutenant Governor
State House, 1st Floor
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

RE: Invitation to Present

Dear Lt. Governor Bryant:

The Lower Savannah Council of Governments is celebrating its 50th Anniversary this December 
11, 2017 in Aiken. The Lower Savannah COG is a quasi-governmental agency made up of 
local elected officials representing the six county region. The COG provides numerous services 
to local governments in the region, among them are the aging services that we administer 
through your Office on Aging.

Our 50th Anniversary Banquet is being held at the Aiken Electrical Cooperative building and 
begins at 6:00 pm with heavy hors d'oeuvres, presentations begin at 7:00 pm. The Chairman, 
Board and I are requesting that you be our featured speaker of the evening. We are expecting 
over 200 elected officials and business people to attend and would greatly appreciate your 
attendance and presentation that night. Please contact me with any questions you or your 
staff may have.

Sincerely,

William Molnar, Ph.D. 
Executive Director

C: Mr. Johnny Ravenell, LSCOG Chairman

Serving the counties of: Aiken - Allendale - Bamberg - Barnwell - Calhoun - Orangeburg
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